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SERVICE CLASSIFICATION NO. 11
LOAD AGGREGATION (continued)

Indemnification

1. A Marketer/Direct Customer, to the fullest extent of the law, shall indemnify,
defend, and save harmless the Company from and against any loss, damage,
liability, cost, suit, charge, expense (including attorney*s fees), claim,
investigation, proceeding, or cause of action, which may at any time be imposed
on, incurred by, or asserted against the Company and in any way relates to or
is claimed to relate to or arise out of any damage or injury to property
(including real property, personal property, and environmental damages),
persons (including injuries resulting in death), or any economic losses, by or
to third parties (including customers), that are directly or indirectly caused
by or arise out of or are in any way connected with the Marketer/Direct
Customer*s acts or omissions (including the Marketer/Direct Customer*s
performance or non-performance of its agreements with customers).

Special Provisions

1. The Company reserves all of its rights and remedies in connection with
customers who are delinquent in sums owed to the Company for Company charges or
who have otherwise failed to comply with their obligations under the Tariff. 
The Company agrees to provide the Marketer with notice of the Company*s
disconnection of any customer for non-payment or for other violations of the
Tariff on the day after the Company effectuates disconnection.  The Company
shall have no liability whatsoever to the Marketer, or to any third party who
is a supplier or other contracting party with Marketer, for any loss of revenue
or any other losses or damages resulting from any other losses or damages
resulting from the Company*s disconnection of any customer.  The Company will
continue to comply with all the provisions of HEFPA as applicable for any
service termination.
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